Groton Conservation Commission { GCC} Minutes May 13, 2021

Meeting opened at 7:10 pm
Present: Slim Spafford, Chair; Gina Rescigno, Vice Chair; Ray Blake, Planing Board Liaison; Cindy
Carpenter, Acting Secretary.

Minutes of April 8, 2021 meeting. [Blake, Spafford]

Virginia Parker submitted a letter of interest to serve on the GCC to the Groton Select Board. The
Groton Select Board voted to approve the appointment at their May 5, 2021 meeting.

Slim read a letter dated May 4, 2021, from Martin Forestry Consulting LLC regarding GCC response to
an Expedited Minimum Impact Wetlands Permit Application:

NHDES File # 2021-00642 per RSA 482-A:11

GCC tabled further discussion regarding signing off by the GCC.

Slim read a letter he received from Ray Gagnon, a property owner in Groton, thanking the GCC for
organizing the Spring roadside cleanup and hike to the Palermo Mine following the cleanup.

Discussion about the 2021 Groton Fishing Derby as follows:

Fish have been ordered

Application for permit has been filed

Trophies have been ordered

GCC to provide small bottles of water, prepackaged snacks and clementines
A brief review of the fishing derby tasks and procedures ensued to make sure the GCC members were
up to speed on the process.

No hikes will be organized by the GCC until after NH annual bike week.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm [Spafford, Blake]

Submitted by
Cindy Carpenter, Acting Secretary



